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technological enhancements for Constables? 

+5lzL& Re: Can Justice Court Technology Funds (CCP, Art. 102.0173) be uged f o r -  -* 

Dear Sirs: 

Pursuant to Sec. 402.043 of the Texas Government Code, I'm requesting an opinion 
from you regarding the referenced matter. Specifically, a Justice of the Peace has 
requested a desktop computer system for his office and also for the Constable that he 
shares and office and works in conjunction with. 

A true and correct copy of Article 102.0173 of the Code of Criminal Procedure, titled 
"Court Costs; Justice Court Technology Fund", is attached as Exhibit A. Basically, this 
article provides that defendants convicted in justice court shall pay a $4 justice court 
technology fund fee as a cost of court to be deposited in the fund, which is deposited 
with the county treasurer and administered by the commissioners court. 

The uses to which this fund may be put are listed in subsection (d) of the article - the 
cost of continuing education and training for justice court judges and clerks regarding 
technological enhancements for justice courts; and the purchzse and mainte~ance of 
technological enhancements for a justice court, including: computer systems, etc. 

. . 

Although this article only speaks of training and equipment for justice court judges and 
clerks, constables, although a separate office, have traditionally been treated as an 
extension of justice courts. As an example of this, 1'm attaching a letter from Mark W. 
Allen, Jasper County Judge, regarding the situation we have here. 

While we're on the subject, can these funds be used for education and training of 
Constables? This issue is likely to follow. 



Mark W. Allen 
County Judge 

Jasper County, Texas 

Date: February 7,2007 

To: Steven M. Hollis -Jasper County Criminal Attorney 

Re: Attorney General of Texas Opinion on the Justice oithe Peace Technology Fund 

During the January loth, 2007, Commissioner's Court meeting an agenda item was 
brought up in reference to a request made by Steve Conner, Justice of the Peace, Precinct 
#6. This request pertained to the purchase of a desktop computer system for his office 
and for the office of the Constable, Precinct #6, Tommy Robinson. 

Conner further requested that the funds for these purchases be taken from the existing 
Justice of the Peace Technology Fund. 

The purchase of a computer system for Justice of the Peace Comer's use was approved. 
However, a question was raised as to the legality of utilizing JP Technology Funds for the 
purchase of equipment not directly utilized by the Justice of the Peace or his clerk. 

The Constable's Office in Precinct #6 is housed in the same building with the Justice of 
the Peace, and the Constable is required to serve process from the Court, along with 
papers received from outside agencies for citizens within his jurisdiction. 

The Commissioner's Court has approved the purchase of the Constable's computer 
system. However, the source of funding is currently pending a final decision. 

Therefore, I am requesting on behalf of the Commissioner's Court that an opinion be 
obtained from the Attorney General of Texas to clarify this issue now and for future 
reference. 

If you have any questions, or require additional information, please feel free to contact 
me. Thank you for your assistance. 

Mark W. Allen, County Judge 
Jasper County, Texas 
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